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From the Schaap Family; my wife PJ, sons Chase and Derek and I, and the entire Carolina Lightning Hockey Board of Directors; Mary Langworthy, Mike Bobay, Walter White, Jeremy Riggle, Marc Genest and Tom Keefer, and myself, we would like to wish everyone in our "Lightning Hockey family" and their extended families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year!

For those traveling to be with family, at hockey tournaments, staying home and/or wherever else the holiday season may take you, please be safe. Enjoy your time with family. It is a very special time of year that we really get to appreciate how fortunate we are to have family and one another, unlike so many people in this world we live in.

Thank you to everyone who has been so involved in the Lightning Hockey so far this season. I know that we as an organization have had our growing pains and issues this season and that we all haven't always agreed all the time. I encourage everyone in this organization to step up, get involved and be part of the solution for our kids as we move forward. With as many great young kids as we have in organization, and as large as we have become so quickly, change is inevitable. Thank you for your patience and participation.

I look forward to seeing everyone at the rink more in the New Year. I want to talk and get your feedback. I think that is very important and necessary in order to make Lightning Hockey better for our kids.

Enjoy the holidays.
Relax, recharge and we'll see you in the New Year!
Regards
Don
